
The Municipal Authority of the Borough of Lemoyne 
510 Herman Avenue, Lemoyne, PA  17043 

(717) 737-6843 

 
The Lemoyne Municipal Authority regular business meeting minutes – October 10, 2023. 

Attending: Chairman John Carroll, Vice Chairman Pete Shuntich, Treasurer Will Hesse, Asst. Treasurer 
Dennis McGee, Secretary Steve Spangler, Wastewater Superintendent Bob Oakes, Engineer Mike 
Knouse, Solicitor Lisa Coyne and Councilman Gene Koontz. 

The meeting was called top order by John Carroll at 6:00. 

The motion to accept the minutes for September 2023 was made by Pete Shuntich and seconded by 
Dennis McGee. Motion passed. 

Citizens and Visitors: Gene Koontz stated that the borough treasurer Amanda Seibert is filling in as the 
temporary borough manager. 

Operator report: (attached) Bob Oakes said that the Lowther Street pump station project starts on the 
16th. He had to order new rails for $1200.00 but he anticipated and budgeted for that. On September 18th, 
the electricians came to finish the UV hook up. They had to shut off the power. They turned the power 
back on and left but the server did not restart. We lost recording data for September and October plus the 
Chesapeake Bay data that is sent daily. We lost a 20-day period of data. The server is on its’ own backup 
power supply and should have restarted itself on its own. A motion to accept the operators’ report was 
made by Dennis McGee and seconded by Pete Shuntich. Motion passed. 

Engineer’s report: (attached) Mike Knouse reported that he has been working with Solicitor Coyne to 
resolve some billing issues with Norfolk Southern through a local contact. It is an assessment fee for 
crossing under the rail line, but we have a 2009 agreement where we cleared and abandoned that line, to 
their satisfaction. Attempts to make contact and resolve this are ongoing. Will Hesse made a motion to 
accept the report, John Carroll seconded. Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s report: (attached) Will Hesse and Gene Koontz reminded us of the sewer budget meeting 
tomorrow at the borough office. A motion to accept the treasurers’ report was made by Dennis McGee 
and seconded by Pete Shuntich. Moton passed.  

Payment of the Bills: (attached) Pete Shuntich made a motion to accept the payment of the bills and 
Dennis McGee seconded. Motion passed. 

Solicitor: Attorney Lisa Coyne stated that she is continuing to work to resolve the Norfolk Southern 
billing issue and is working with Engineer Mike Knouse. Steve Spangler made a motion to accept the 
solicitors’ report and Pete Shuntich seconded. Motion passed. 

Dennis McGee made a motion to adjourn, and Pete Shuntich seconded. Motion passed at 6:27 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steve Spangler Secretary LMA 


